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MISSIONARY CORRESPONDENCE 

Altona M. S., P. O. Berbice 

via Piet Retief, Transvaal So. Af. 
August 25, 1933. 

Dear Homeland Friends: 
I know it has been a very long time since we 

have written, but we have been very busy, so 
please forgive us. 

We had a very nice meeting on the 20th. 
(Communion service). A good attendance and 
splendid attention. Five young girls gave them- 
selves as seekers —we trust they may become true 
Christians. Three of them are daughters of 
Christian mothers—one is just a young bride and 
the other has a widowed mother who is also a 
seeker, 

A young widow whom we have long been in- 
terested in gave herself as a seeker at a Sunday 

service here two weeks ago. We used to visit her 
when we first came to live at Altona. She was 
very unhappy with a second wife and when the 
husband suddenly died about two years ago she 
13oved away to the Emozane section and has 
lately begun to attend services. 

Aloni, who has been staying here for a week 
or two, went with me last Friday to chief Msih’s 
kraal where we had a beautiful service. The chief 
was present and I never saw him as attentive and 
apparently touched as he was that day—we yearn- 
ed over his poor darkened soul. Aloni related 
some of his early experiences—how he used to 
visit the chief’s father’s kraal and drink beer with 
them, following the ways of his own heart until 
conviction came to his soul by the hearing of the 
Word cf God when he saw his lost condition 
and left his evil ways. He certainly did speak 
beautifully and said, “when they hear that Aloni 
is dead. he will be living with the Lord”. His tes- 
timony greatly impressed the people. 

Two weeks ago we had a crowded hut at a 
kraal about three miles from here—a widow had 
asked for a special meeting. The Lord gave liber- 
ty and blessing in speaking to those souls and a 
fine testimony meeting followed. We were loath 
to close the service but sunset time came and we 
had to leave 

Helen and Aloni had another good congrega- 
tion at a heathen kraal on Klip Vaal last week. 
Many heathen present and good attention. I went 
to a heathen kraal next day not far from there to 
see a sick woman. She has consumption and fears 
death. We pray that she may be saved. She has 
several daughters and sons, as well as sister-wives 
and daughters-in-law and they intimated, as they 
showed a nice ronderel made by the eldest son, 
that it would be a fine place to come and hold a 
meeting in that rondorel if anyone would like to. 
This was really inviting us to come with Chris- 
tians and have a public meeting with them like 
Helen and Aloni had at the other kraal. I promis- 
ed we would do so. 

Pray for us that the Spirit of the Lord may 
rest upon us very specially these days as we labor 
among these people. : 

We look forward to Beulah news eagerly 
and hope to receive letters soon from those who 
attended camp meeting. 

You have of course heard of Mrs. MacDon- 
ald’s illness. We are glad to say she is getting on 
nicely now. Helen came here with the children 
when she went to the hospital three weeks ago. 
They are well and very happy here. 

Mr. MacDonald brought several of the work- 
ers from Hartland with him on Big Sunday, 
which helped much in the service. Jesina, from 
Hibberdene is a very impressive speaker. She 
was here last Big Sunday also and the people 
were ali greatly touched by her testimony. She 

has gone back to her home now and we look for ers, I have been privileged to read and pass on 
Isaya back soon. He has been filling her place - “I'he King’s Highway.” 
while she was away which has been almost three 
months now. 

Now I must close and we hope to write soon 
again. With Christian love from us both to you 
all. 

Yours in Him. 

ALICE, F. STERRITT 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Woodstock, N. S. 
Dear Brother Dow : 

Please find enclosed order for my renewal 

and my daughter’s. I think so much of the High- 

way that I like for all my children to have it in 
their homes. 

MRS. MANNING MULLEN 

Dear Highway Readers: 

As I read Brother Sabine’s appeal for money 
to carry on Missionary work, I thought what a 
dreadful thing it would be if, while we had plen- 
ty to eat and live on, if any who are in mission- 
ary work in foreign fields should go hungry or 
be deprived of carrying on the work of the Lord. 

Let us all make an extra effort to give more 
than we ever did and the Lord will surely reward 
us and do his part to sustain the work. The world 
and all therein is His. Let us also pray mightily 
for more to give to send others who are ready to 
go. His power is the same as when He sent Peter 
to go catch a fish and take money from its 
mouth tc pay his and Peter’s taxes. Let us be- 

lieve Him, give more, trust for more to give, and 
test his promises. 

Sgd. Yours for the missionary work and 
holiness 

MRS. MANNING MULLEN 

Milltown, Maine. 

October 9, 1933. 
Dear Brother Dow: 

Just a note to say we had Brother George 
DeLong with us for special meetings September 
4th to October 1st, inclusive. There were a good- 
ly number at the altar to be saved, sanctified 

wholly or reclaimed. Brother George gave us 

some mighty preaching under the inspiration of 
the Holy Ghost. We feel that much good was ac- 
complished. God has all the glory. 

On Sunday, October 1st I baptized two can- 

didates. The Lord gave us a blessed service at 
the river. 

On Sunday, October 8th, we welcomed one 
new member, a young man, into the Church. 

We expect to have another baptism on Sun- 

day, October 15th. Two old gentlemen, one 63 
years the other 81 years of age, are planning to 
be baptized then. There are some other folks who 
may be at the same time, 

Last week I started meetings in Crawford, 
Maine. Had meeting there on Tuesday and Fri- 
day nights. One young lady came forward to be 
saved Friday night. She claimed the victory be- 
fore leaving the altar. 

Thank the Lord for His blessing. Pray for 
us. 

Yours in victory through the merit of Jesus’ 
blood. 

E. R. BRADLEY 
47 Whittier Ave., Waterbury, Conn. 

October 6, 1933. 

Rev. H. S. Dow, Moncton, N. B., 
Dear Sir: Through Mrs. Solomon MacFar- 

lane of Woodstock, who is one of your subscrib- 

Will you please tell me the subscription price 
for residents of the United States. 

Your paper has an entirely different tone 
than any other religious paper I have read. For 
years I have subscribed to The Sunday School 
Times and a friend sends me The Moody Month- 
ly. 

In our little church we have the best of 
teaching and this Spring Commissioner Brengle, 
retired of The Salvation Army spoke at our 
church three days and the meetings were blessed 
of God. Down here in Connecticut we find it 
hard to get people to come to church to hear the 
Word. The unsaved will find some sort of ex- 
cuse to offer for not coming. May the Lord bless 
you and make you a blessing to all who read The 
King’s Highway. 

Yours truly, 

ESTHER MacALLISTER 

3045 E. 5th St. Long Beach, California, 
September 26th, 1933. 

Dear Editor of The Highway: 
Please find inclosed order for one dollar and 

fifty cents ($1.50) for which please place to my 
credit on the Highway subscription. 

We pray that you as the new Editor may 
find great joy in sending out this paper that we 
have loved for many years. 

The Highway carries great messages of 
spirit filled writers to hearts and homes, the value 
of which we will never be able to estimate. 

MRS. S. McLEOD, 

Apohaqui, Oct. 2, 1933 
Dear Brother Dow: 

You will please find enclosed our renewal 
for the Highway. We enjoy reading it very 
much, and find it a great source of strength and 
blessing. We rejoice in the I,ord. Jesus is a 
never failing Friend. “In God is my salvation and 
my glory, the rock of my strength, and my re- 
fuge is in God”. I pray that the Lord will rich- 
ly bless you in your work for Him. 

Yours in Him. 

MRS. J. D. PATTON 
78 High St., Houlton, Me. 

September 25, 1933 
Dear Brother Dow, Moncton, N. B. 

My subscription to “The Highway” expired 
in July and I wish to renew from that date for 
two years. 

I do enjoy reading “The Highway’ *with its 
messages of hope. May God’s blessing be on Hig 
people end may we all work to bring His bless: 
ing upon us. 

MRS. JOSEPH DOWNING 

Skowhegan, Me., 

September 30,1933 
Dear Highway: 

L bave taken The Highway 25 years and it 
seems like an old friend. Please change the name 
from Mrs. Pearl Gramage to Mrs. J. C. Mac- 
Arthur. 

Oct. 2nd.—The work seems to be progress- 
ing fairly well. For three or four Sundays now 
we have had several to remain at the close of 
the Sunday School, for a short word of prayer 
together. asking God’s blessing on our efforts, 
We had an especially sweet season of prayer yes- 
terday, and it did my heart good to see two sis- 
ters weep under the burden for souls. ‘We had 
had a good Sunday School but the evening ser- 
vice was blessed of God. His Holy Spirit could 
be felt striving with hearts; two hands were 


